C entralO regon F lyfisher







Denny Rickards

www.coflyfishers.org

An Active Member Club

Volume 30 Number 5 May 2007

GENERAL
MEETING
Denny Rickards
May 16

6:30 - 8:30 Bend Senior Center 1600 SE Reed Market Rd **Next Outings**

Davis Lake

Hosmer

See pg. 4, 5 For details **Education Schedule** And

2nd Annual Fly <u>Fishing</u> Rendezvous

See pg 2, 3, 4
For details

Rod Building & Up-Stream Events Calendar

See 8, 10, and 11 For details

Random Cast

OH, the warm weather is a comin'! Don't forget to check the Outings section of the COF calendar at the end of this newsletter. Lee Ann has set up some great outings for the next couple of months. All you new members (and you old guys/gals), this is a great way to meet some of the other people in the club. Many new members have found some very nice people to hook up with and go on some fishing trips. Don't forget that the club has a great trip to British Columbia coming up in June. This is one that you do need to plan ahead for though. You just can't show up for this one! There will be an informational meeting this month and you should get in contact with Gordon Chandler, if you haven't already, if you are planning to go to BC.

I would like to thank all the volunteers that worked at the Kokanee Karnival this last month. The five day event at Shevlin Park was a great success. Many of the 5th graders caught fish, and for some of them, it was their first fish. The kids just seemed to 'light up' when they cast their own line, hook the fish, bring it in and decide to take it home to show mom! If you didn't volunteer at KK this spring, think about doing so next year.

If you haven't volunteered to help at the Rendezvous yet, give Yancy Lind a ring and find out where we might need some help. For all you new members, the Rendezvous is a great place to volunteer and meet some of the experienced members or to show up and learn something from them.

We still need someone to step up to the plate and come to the monthly meetings around 6:00 to start the big coffee pot. That big rocket-looking thing takes about an hour to perk. Let me know if you would be willing to take this on for the summer months.

Dave Semich

"The charm of fishing is that it is the pursuit of what is elusive but attainable, a perpetual series of occasions for hope." - John Buchan

<u>www.coflyfishers.org</u> - 1 - May 2007

May 16 program - Denny Rickards

Denny Rickards brings thirty years of experience in fishing still waters. He has fished and guided anglers over some of the most challenging trout waters in the western United States. Today, he works full time guiding, writing, tying flies, and teaching in fly fishing schools. He has developed new products and does field testing of the fishing gear & flies. His published work "Fly Fishing Still Waters for Trophy Trout" is now considered the "bible" for fly fishing lakes.

http://www.flyfishingstillwaters.com/

Wild Women of the Water

Our April outing to the Crooked River never materialized. I hope you got out to fish anyway! My plans to go to the Chickahominy, Ana, and other places were foiled each time by snow, rain, wind, and a cold than seemed to linger far too long.

In April, Delores officially retired from her career as a surgical nurse at St. Charles Medical Center. Over the years, Delores has helped many people throughout Central Oregon with her friendship, caring, and nursing skills. Now that Delores finally has time to relax, she can fulfill her dream of becoming a trout bum! When she isn't fishing, Delores is likely to spend time with her two young, "energizer bunny" grandchildren. St. Charles's loss will be a gain for Wild Women. Delores and I hope to do some long-range planning for Wild Women. Congratulations Delores. Go out and discover your own "little rivers."

Check the calendar of events for May. There are many things going on this month: Riverfest, COF Flyfishing Rendezvous, COS Symphony (Yes, I will be there—second violin section.), Bass Bash, Trout Unlimited Tree Planting, COF outings, and more. I hope you can volunteer a couple of hours for at least one event.

A few spaces remain for the Cast for Recovery fund-raiser to Enmunds Wells. Contact Vivian Rockwell (541-788-1105 or vivianrockwell@hotmail.com).

See your email for details about our "Fishing for Largemouth Baaas" meeting on May 2.

- Terri Grimm

Education Schedule

27 hardy fisherpeople showed up on a cold and rainy Saturday on **April 14** for the club's beginning casting class. Participants ranged from true beginners who had never picked up a rod to people who have been fishing for years and really just needed a few pointers and fine tuning. With three instructors, everyone received the attention they needed and a good time was had -- in spite of cold, wet hands.

Yesterday evening 10 of us attended Jeff Perin's (Sisters Fly Shop) advanced casting class. It was another excellent and affordable class put on by the club. I've been casting for over 20 years and always get a few great pointers from these classes and last night was no exception. My double haul got just a little better and I learned a new one, the Belgian cast, which I plan to use a lot.

On **April 28** John Judy of John Judy's Guide Service taught "Single Handed Spey Casting for Trout". I'm sure that one will be great as well. Both John's and Jeff's classes filled within just a few days of being announced in the April newsletter, so be aware of the demand if you want to sign up in the future. I had to turn many people away.

Next up is the 2nd Annual Fly Fishing Rendezvous on **May 12**. This is not a "class" per se, but there will be many educational exhibits for everyone from beginner to expert. See the article elsewhere in the newsletter for more info.

On **June 8th** we will have a new class, "Fishing the Lower Deschutes for Trout". This class will be taught by Damien Nurre, the head guide at Fly & Field. It will be held from 7 am until noon, on the Lower Deschutes at South Junction. The cost is \$45, which includes a dozen of Damien's favorite trout flies.

This class **is limited to 10 anglers** so don't delay in signing up if you are interested.

Damien has not taught a class for the club before, so here's a little info on him.



"Damien moved to Bend in the winter of 1998, to further a career in the snowboarding industry. Seasonal work allowed him ample free time during the fishing season. He took advantage of

this by fishing nearly every day. During this time, he fell in love with the Lower Deschutes River and its feisty rainbows and tenacious steelhead.

An avid fly tier, Damien has developed patterns based on his experience on the Deschutes, and other rivers of Central Oregon. Some of his patterns are sold commercially by Montana Fly Company.

For the past 7 years Damien has been guiding on the waters of Central Oregon. He worked for a number of outfitters in the area before acquiring a guide service on the Lower Deschutes, and merging his business with Fly and Field Outfitters. His passion for fishing has led him to many waters in Central Oregon, but he still calls the Deschutes home. Excited about travel, he has fished in Belize, Mexico, and many famous rivers in Montana. In July, he will be in Kamchatka, chasing giant rainbow trout."

I'm starting to look at classes a little further out as well. Currently on the list are classes on European Nymphing, fishing local lakes, Spey casting, and steelhead fishing. Let me know if there's another class you'd like and I'll see what I can do.

-- Yancy Lind: yancy_lind@ml.com, 312-6821 (W), 388-3315 (H)

COF Class: HOW TO FISH THE SALMON FLY HATCH

This year's class on how to fish the salmon fly hatch will be held **May 23rd** in the afternoon (exact date and time coming soon) at the Riffle Fly Shop in Warm Springs. This class will get you ready to fish the hatch which is expected to begin early June.

Paul Hansen will give us a slide show describing the hatch and how to fish it at the Riffle in Warm Springs. Following that, we will break out into small groups and be accompanied by one of Paul's guides down to the Deschutes River for a demo on salmon fly hatch techniques. The class will be limited to 25.

Riffle Fly Shop is located adjacent to the Deschutes River and only 1 mile south of the Warm Springs Boat Ramp on Highway 26, only minutes from Warm Springs and Mecca Flats. The drive from Bend should take about an hour. The entrance to the shop is well sign posted and is on the right side of the road. The address is 7228 NW Hwy 26 and the phone number at Warm Springs is 541.553.1384.

While the purpose of this class is to learn how to fish the hatch, you will probably want to bring your gear to fish in the evening following the demo on the river.

- Contact Lee Ann Ross to signup!

2nd Annual Fly Fishing Rendezvous May 12th

The Fly Fishing Rendezvous is back for a second year. If you didn't make it last year, the Rendezvous is a day long event where club members, fly shops, guides, and others with an interest in fly fishing staff table-top exhibits to promote the sport of fly fishing.

"The Fly Fishing Rendezvous is a free, community-oriented event to promote the sport of fly fishing in Central Oregon. The Rendezvous is sponsored by Central Oregon Flyfishers, a non-profit fishing club dedicated to education, conservation, and the sport of fly fishing. This family-oriented, fun event will appeal to beginners and experts alike.

Club members and fly fishing industry professionals will be on hand to introduce the sport to the curious and demonstrate the latest and the obscure to the expert. Want to understand the appeal of fly fishing and what it takes to get started? Interested in learning more about sinking line techniques or aquatic insect life cycle? The Rendezvous is the event for you."

This year we are holding the Rendezvous as part of Riverfest. Riverfest is a well-established and heavily advertised annual event put on by the Upper Deschutes Watershed Council. We believe that a strong association with Riverfest will turn the Rendezvous into an even bigger success than it was in its first year.

Of course, we're looking for club members, fly shops, guides, and anyone else interested in participating. The club rents the room and pays for the advertising; participation is free for everyone else.

The 2nd Annual Fly Fishing Rendezvous will be held Saturday, May 12, from 10 am to 3 pm at the Bend Senior Center, 1600 SE Reed Market Road, in Bend.

If you want to participate or help out let me know: yancy_lind@ml.com, 312-6821 (W), 388-3315 (H).

-- Yancy Lind

May Outings – Davis Lake

Davis Lake - Davis is full of water and free of ice. Our outing will be on **May 5**, Saturday. This is a trip that could benefit from an early start. Come on up to Davis as early as you can (I mean at dawn if you feel so inclined). For the rest of us, let's meet at 9:30. A club member will give us an overview of bass fishing Davis Lake.

Park at the area by the dam and use the little channel along the rocks to get out to the lake. If you are looking for BASS, then bring a bigger rod (like and 8 weight) and consider throwing (flipping) BIG/HEAVY stuff either into the weeds or up against the rock dam. For trout, bring a sinking line and some of your normal big lake flies.

Bring a radio if you have one and we can tell each other what seems to be working and where the action is during the morning fishing. Tune your radio to channel 5 and code 5 for this outing. Let's check in with one another and pass on some info. Let's meet back at the parking area around noon for a group lunch. Bring your own lunch and drinks.

To get to Davis Lake: Head south on Highway 97 from Bend, go past the Sunriver exit, and take a right on Vandevert Road. Take a left on South Century Drive (42) and follow that along the Fall River to the intersection with Odell Road (46). Take a left on Odell Rd and follow that to the Lava Flow Campground on Davis Lake.

-Lee Anne Ross

Hosmer Lake Outing

Our Hosmer Lake outing will be held on Saturday **June 2nd**. Let's meet at the boat ramp at 9:30. Bring a lunch and let's plan to get back together at the boat ramp about 12:30 to swap morning storied and successful techniques. Be sure to dress in layers as the weather can change at a moment's notice.

Hosmer is a "fly fishing only" lake well known for its breath taking views of Mt. Bachelor, South Sisters, Broken top, and the big Atlantic salmon, brook trout and rainbows that are quite visible in this shallow clear lake. Many of the fish are easy to see, giving you a clear view of one denial after another. At Hosmer Lake, the Atlantic salmon average 16 inches (largest in the 22 inch range) and brook trout average 14 inches. Hosmer Lake has two major pools connected by a channel about a mile long. The lake has a rich and abundant aquatic life. It is 160 surface acres; Average depth of 3.2 feet and a maximum of 12 feet; Elevation: 4,966 feet.

Hosmer Lake was originally named Mud Lake because a large population of introduced carp stirred up the fine pumice and detritus bottom causing muddy water. In 1965, the name was changed to honor Paul Hosmer, a long-time resident of Bend and well-known amateur naturalist.

From Bend the most scenic route is to take Century Drive (FS Road 46) to about mile post 35 and then turn left onto 4625 (Elk Lake/Hosmer Lake sign). This may be the only road open at the time of the outing depending upon when ODOT plows the road from Mt. Bachelor.

To fish the best fishing areas, you need a boat (electric motors only), float tube or canoe. No angling from motor-propelled craft while motor is operating. Bank access is not very possible due to the vegetation.

South Campground has a paved boat ramp. One other access primarily for float tubes and canoes is at the Mallard Marsh Campground off a trail between campsites 14 and 15.

For a hatch chart, go to:

http://www.fs.fed.us/r6/centraloregon/recreation/fishing/lake-reservoir/hosmer.shtml.

Central Oregon Flyfishers trip to BC

Discussion and planning meeting

On **Monday May 7th** there will be a meeting for people interested in the BC trip. The location will be the Central Oregon Environmental Center at 16 NW Kansas Street in downtown Bend. The meeting will begin at 6:30 pm and will last as long as it needs to in order to answer any questions that people may have. For people who haven't been on this trip in the past we will discuss what you will need to bring, travel information, camping information, fishing in the Kamloops area, recommended flies, and anything else that you may want to discuss. For both newcomers and past attendees I would also like to begin to get some idea of who will be volunteering for what tasks (who will be cooking, cleaning, setting up and tearing down the dinning area).

This is in no way a mandatory meeting but I hope both that newcomers and experienced BC fly fishers will attend. It would be a good thing if we take some time to share ideas and knowledge. Sincerely, Gordon Chandler

Opportunity to help out!

A group of kids from the Boys & Girls Club will be going out to Edmonds Wells on **May 19** & **20**, and Don would like to know if any COF'ers would like to volunteer to help the kids learn how to fish. There will be 7 kids and two adults in the group. Anyone who helps with the kids will be able to fish at the ranch that weekend.

Please contact Don Edmonds at 541-388-2290 or 541-943-3297.

Volunteers Needed

Here's an opportunity to involve the next generation of fly fishers

Do any of you build your own fly rods? Would you be interested in teaching a rod building class to scouts or do you know someone I should contact about teaching this class?

We are looking for someone to instruct 10 "Venture" scouts (ages 17-19). They already have materials; just need someone with patience and expertise. The scouts have been tying flies for the past 3 months and are ready to move to the next stage of becoming diehard fly fishers. They meet on Thursdays evenings from 7 - 9 PM in Prineville. There are 10 scouts ages 14 to 19 in the group. Jennifer Luke, 541-388-6350 x25

<u>Deschutes Watershed District</u> <u>May through October</u>

Please call us for the schedule for fish sampling and monitoring activities in the choco/Prineville portion of the Deschutes Watershed District. I have identified targeted dates for specific activities when known, however, as in the past, these dates are somewhat fluid and people interested in assisting in a particular activity should contact me in advance to get date confirmation and details. The schedule is somewhat abbreviated this year as we are and will be engaged in two rather extensive studies.

The first is a radio telemetry and PIT tagging study of redband trout in Ochoco and McKay Creeks in Prineville. The objective is to evaluate seasonal migratory behavior and life history characteristics of these robust populations of native trout prior to the reintroduction of summer steelhead. The second is launching a graduate research project on the Crooked River below Bowman Dam to try to determine factors contributing to the decline of the redband trout population in this very popular fishery and to monitor the rate and level of recovery. We will be monitoring 1) abundance of both redband

and whitefish in several different reaches, 2) dietary overlap between the two species, 3) assisting with and expanding John Anderson's macro invertebrate study and 4) trying to determine how stream flows, including nitrogen super saturation, affect both species. This will be a very intensive effort and will require a considerable number of volunteers particularly during the latter part of June. Activities at this time will include drift boat electro fishing, radio tagging, PIT tagging, gastric lavage (pumping stomachs) of captured fish and macro invertebrate sampling.

If you are interested in assisting with or observing a particular activity let me well in advance so we can coordinate scheduling and equipment details. Thanks to all who have participated in past inventory activities and in advance for assistance in 2007. I know I am negligent in sending out "thank yous" to those who help on projects, but I want to ensure that your efforts are much appreciated. Without a dedicated and committed volunteer base and assistance from folks with other agencies much of this important work simply could not be done and making sound management decisions would be more difficult.

Brett Hodgson Assistant District Fish Biologist Deschutes Watershed District Prineville Field Office 541-447-5111 ext. 24 brett.l.hodgson@state.or.us

Special Programs at State Parks

Matt Huerter Interpretive Ranger The Cove Palisades State Park

Hello Anglers,

I am currently scheduling educational programs at Tumalo & LaPine State Parks. I was wondering if your club would be interested and available to provide fishing programs. Both parks have access to the Deschutes River and amphitheaters. Your casting, fly tying, lure

making, & fish prints programs would fit our needs. Programs usually last 30 min to 1 hour and are geared toward a general audience / families camping; but could be scheduled as a Jr Ranger program for kids.

Below is a list of dates I am looking to fill. If you are interested and available, I can provide more information on the parks and our programs. Thank you for your consideration.

May 25, 26, 27, June 29, 30, July 6, 7 Aug 31, Sept 1, 2

Wolftree Saturday, May 5 9am-noon

Join Wolftree, the Upper Deschutes Watershed Council, Sisters Ranger District and Sisters students for a fun filled morning! We'll be digging in the dirt, planting over 1,000 trees and increasing fish and bird habitat. Trees will be placed along a recently blocked off riparian section of Whychus creek. There will also be opportunities to hike the creek with local experts to learn about the reintroduction of salmon and steelhead, restoration efforts led by students, and the wonders of Whychus. Refreshments and shovels provided.

Meet near the Whychus Creek Footbridge - just south of Sisters. From Cascade Avenue turn south on Elm Street (Three Creeks Rd. or Road 16). Go one mile, turn right on Road 4606 and park. For more information contact Wolftree's Sisters office at 541-549-1459

Call for Kokanee Karnival Volunteers

Once again it's springtime in Central Oregon and in addition to all the fantastic fishing opportunities available to us it's also the busy season for Kokanee Karnival which means it is time for our volunteers to step up and sign up for your favorite activities. During April and May we have three activities on the agenda and need additional volunteers for all of them.

Activity Location Dates
Angling Clinic Shevlin Park April 23-27

Angler EducationClassrooms April & May (Various dates)
Fish Dissection Classrooms May (Various dates)

In order to sign up for classroom activities please contact Jay Hopp, Wolftree Education Director, at 549-1459. Angling Clinic volunteers should contact Jen Bock, ODF&W STEP Biologist at 388-6350 x25.

"High Desert Day

Hello. My name is Megan Vibbert and I am a 2nd grade teacher in Madras. Once a month our elementary school has an afternoon where the students are involved in projects and listen to guest speakers to learn about different features of the area we live in, we call it "High Desert Day". On May 23rd we are having our last High Desert Day which will focus on various aspects of outdoor recreation in our area. Would it be possible for someone from your organization to come to our school to do a demonstration? As mentioned, it would be on Wednesday, May 23rd from 12:30-3:00. Please let me know if this is something that your organization does or if you know of any other business or organization that might be interested

Thank you so much for your time!
-Megan

SB 30

The Bend Bulletin of April 25 published an article entitled "Metolius protection bill will preserve other water bodies" by Tom Davis, a resident of Sisters and member of the Native Fish Society. In case you are not familiar with this issue, Senate Bill 30 proposed by Sen. Ben Westlund and others will prevent resort development in and within three miles of the Metolius River Basin. Tom Davis' "In My View" article in the Bulletin refers to studies which show "deep and shallow groundwater below the proposed destination resorts flow toward and discharge into the Metolius, Fly Creek and other Metolius tributaries." Tom

further argues that contaminants from the proposed resorts would pose a major threat to the genetic reserves of isolated populations of redband trout in Fly Creek and bull trout which are on the EPA threatened list. Further information is on the web at http://www.savethemetolius.org/.

If you have an opinion on this important piece of pending legislation, please contact your senator or Sen. Westlund at sen.benwestlund@state.or.us
-Herb Blank

Rod Building Opportunity

The Federation of Fly Fishers has made fly rod

building kits available to us as an Affiliate Club of FFF. These kits (Redington blanks) will be made available for our fly rod building class only. These rods must be built in a club sponsored class (time to be determined later). The list of kits to choose from is shown below. The charge for the entire kit (blank, guides, reel seat, tip top, hook keeper and grip) is only \$10 plus \$3 shipping (\$13 total!). FFF will supply only 12 kits per club. If you are interested - contact Dave Semich at flyfshndave@webformixair or 382-1969. The

first 12 get to buy them and make them.

3pc	96"	2wt	3pc	108"	7wt
3pc	84"	3wt	4pc	108"	7-8wt
3pc	90"	3wt	2pc	114"	7-8wt
4pc	108"	3-4wt	3pc	78"	8wt
3pc	102"	4wt	4pc	108"	8-9wt
3pc	108"	4wt	2pc	120"	8-9wt
4pc	90"	4-5wt	2pc	108"	9-10wt
3pc	102"	5wt	3pc	108"	10wt
3pc	108"	5wt	4pc	108"	10wt
2pc	96"	5-6wt	4pc	108"	10-12wt
2pc	102"	5-6wt	4p	108"	12-14wt
2pc	108"	5-6wt	3pc	108"	14wt
3pc	108"	6wt	3pc	108"	12wt
4pc	102"	6-7wt	2pc	102"	6-7wt
3pc	180"	10wt	3pc	168"	9wt
2pc	120"	6-7wt			
(extra \$10 shipping for spey rods)					

Thank the businesses who support COF

We, in Central Oregon, are so fortunate to have individuals and businesses willing to make generous donations to the Central Oregon Flyfishers Club and to Kokanee Karnival. I would like to personally thank all of our members who contributed items for our raffle and auction this year. And thank you, as well, to those of you who purchased raffle tickets or auction items. It was a successful fund raising event and a good time to get to know one another better.

I am including a list of all of the businesses who donated to our banquet this year. I would like to ask all members to let the contributing businesses know that you are from COF and that you appreciate their participation in our fundraising efforts.

Fly & Field Outfitters Fly Fisher's Place Patient Angler Fly Shop Inc Riffle Fly Shop Edmunds Well Wildlife Sanctuary Long Hollow Ranch Sisters Compound Rods Sportsman's Warehouse G I Joe's of Bend Cabela's Hill's Discount Flies Philip Rowley Brian O'Keefe /Scientific Anglers Bi-Mart All-Star Rafts & Kayaks Big R. Stores Jack Dennis Denny Rickards Village Baker Tumalo Feed Company The Riverhouse Resort Hotel Sun Country Tours Schlotzsky's Deli Rei-Recreational Equipment Inc Quail Run Golf Course Pine Tavern Oil Can Henry's Niblick & Green's

Newport Ave. Market

Kah-Nee-Ta High Desert Resort & Casino
High Desert Museum
Goody's Soda Fountain and Candy Store
Fred Myer
Eagle Crest Resort
Deschutes Brewery
C Anderson Designs

A big thank you to all who participated in making this years banquet a great one!

Dennis Rockwell

Fund Raising Manager

Fly of the Month

Well it is Rendezvous time again and this year's show will coincide with the Bend River Fest, which means we should have a great crowd. Please if you would like to help, contact Yancy and he will set you up.

I still haven't got the new river figured out yet but I am learning. Anyone who has info on the **Anna River** located in the Summer Lake Area please help. This spring creek has some of the spookiest fish I have encountered anywhere, stealth and patience are demanded there, when entering the water you must wait a bit before casting to let the fish move back into their feeding positions. Presentation is a key; **NO** DRAG and good Mending skills produce some good fish, on dry flies. Nymphs work also, small natural looking patterns without much flash, and dark beads have produced best. The first of the seasonal rivers and lakes will be open by time this News Letter gets out, so have fun and remember to take care of yourself while out there having fun, WATER INTAKE and SUN **PROTECTION** are keys to being able to enjoy the whole day.

This month's pattern is a midge pattern that produces well; the one pictured is a #16, which is about the largest I use. You can use it on

rivers or lakes and the colors are the usual Black, Olive, Brown, and Red. The Wing colors can also vary from White, Dun, Tan and even Black. Watch the naturals on the water and try and copy that color because that is what the fish see and the colors do change slightly from when the bugs are in the air.



Pattern: "TLF CDC Midge (Dry)"

Hook: Any light wire scud or caddis larva hook, #16 to #22.

Thread: Color to match the natural 8/0 or 6/0 **Tail or Shuck:** Brown or light tan antron or poly yarn, very sparse.

Body: Use the tying thread and build a tapered body.

Rib: Fine gold wire

Thorax: Fine dry fly dubbing, black, or slightly darker shade of the color thread you are using. **Wing:** A single CDC feather or a CDC tuff, either will work.

Head: Use the same dubbing color as the thorax, and just a few half hitches to finish the head.

Tying the fly: This fly will be one of the easiest you will tye, nothing too fancy. Sparse tail, with a fine tapered body, and don't be afraid to run the tying thread up and down the hook shank, because that what it takes sometimes to build a nice tapered body. (TIP) Before winding your thread forward for the last time, flatten our thread out by letting your bobbin hang and spin, and it is ok to help, a few quick couple of spins and you will see the twist in the thread go away, which will make the body nice and flat on that last wrap forward towards the hook eye.

Central Oregon Flyfishers Up-Stream Events 2007 Send Updates to Sherry Steele

Date	Time	Club Activities/Meetings	Loaction	Contact
May 3, 2007	3, 2007 6:30PM Board Meeting (1st Thurs of the mo.)		Env cntr Bend	Dave Semich
May 16, 2007	6:30PM	Gen Mem Meeting (3rd Wed of the Month.)	Bend Sr. Cntr.	Scilicii
May 16, 2007	6:20PM	Gen Mem Meeting (Denny Rickards)	Bend Sr. Cntr.	
Way 10, 2007	0.20FWI	Gen Mem Meeting (Denny Rickards)	bend St. Chtt.	
		Club Classes		
	11:00AM-			Yancy
May 12, 2007	3PM	The 2 nd Annual Fly Fishing Rendezvou	Bend Sr. Cntr.	Lind
M 22 2007	CALL		Riffle Fly Shop at Warm	Lee Ann
May 23, 2007	CALL	Fishing the Salmon Fly Hatch	Springs	Ross
	7am			Yancy
June 8, 2007	Noon	Class-Fishing the Lower Deschutes for Trout	Deschutes at South Junction	Lind
July		Class-European Nymphing	TBD	Yancy Lind
vary		Class European Tymphing	155	Yancy
July		Class-Fishing Local Lakes	TBD	Lind
				Yancy
August 1, 2007		Class-Spey Casting for Steelhead	TBD	Lind
August		Class-Steelhead Fishing the Deschutes	TBD	Yancy Lind
6		Club Outings/Fundraisers/Volunteers		
May 5, 2007	CALL	Outing-Davis Lake	CALL	Lee Ann Ross
-				Gordon
May 7, 2007	6:30PM	BC Planning Meeting	Env Building, Bend	Chandler
		Boy's & Girls Club Edmonds Wells (volunteers		Don
May 19,20		needed)	CALL 541-388-2290	Edwards
		Outing-Hosmer Lake (NEW DATE for this		Lee Ann
June 2, 2007		Outing!)	TBD	Ross
June 1-3, 2007		Wild Woman on the water FISHING RETREAT FUNDRAISER	Edmonds Well	Vivian Rockwell
				Lee Ann
June 16, 2007		Outing-Deschutes Stone Fly	TBD	Ross
June 21-30 2007		Outing-Trip to British Columbia Leighton Lake	TBD	Grodon Chandler
T 1			TIPE	Lee Ann
July		Outing-possible Klamath Lake	TBD	Ross
0 . 1 . 4 = 200=			V 15	
October 4-7 2007		Outing-Lower Deschutes Steelhead	Neal Buxton and Larry Godfrey	

Non-Club Activities & FYI's

				Ted
				Wise or
				Nate
Mar 3-May23 2007	8:45AM	Metolius Count Redds	Sisters FS-Pk	Dachtler
	9:00AM-	Tree Planting Trees will be placed along a recently	Call Wolftree's Sisters office at	
May 5	Noon	blocked off riparian section of Whychus creek.	541-549-1459	Jay Hopp
			Email	Matt
May-August		Special Programs at State Parks	Matt.Huerter@state.or.us	Huerter
May 5,6 2007		Sandy River Spey Clave	Sandy River	
				Patient
May 18,19,20		Fly-Fishing School at Lake In The Dunes	Call 389-6208	Angler
				Patient
May 22,23		Fly-Fishing School at Lake In The Dunes	Call 389-6208	Angler
				Patient
May 31st		Saltwater Trip to Cabo San Lucas	Call 389-6208	Angler
			Email	Megan
May 23, 2007		"High Desert Day"	meganv@madras.net	Vibbert
				Patient
June 23,24		Fly-Fishing School at Lake In The Dunes	Call 389-6208	Angler
July 31-Aug 4,				
2007		FFF National Conclave	Livingston, MT	

Contacts for Up Stream Events, Outings, Classes etc.

COF	Dave Semich (President)	flyfishdaye@webformixair.com

Yancy Lind (VP, Education Chair)

Neal Buxton

Neal AB @ aol.com

Larry Godfrey

Grodon Chandler

Grodon Chandler

Bill Raleigh

Lee Ann Ross (Outings Chair)

Lee Ann Ross (Outings Chair)

I godfrey@bendbroadband.com

rossleeann@yahoo.com

 Lee Ann Ross (Outings Chair)
 rossleeann@yahoo.com

 Sherry Steele (fly -tying + Newsletter)
 steelefly@msn.com

Vivian Rockwell <u>vivianrockwell@hotmail.com</u>

Ted Wise ted.g.wise@state.or.us
Nate Dachtler

FFF National Conclave fedflyfishers.org
The Fly fishers Place (Jeff Perin) 541-549-3474 flyfishersplace.com

The Patient Angler (Peter Bowers) 541-389-6208 <u>patientangler.com</u>
Fly & Field (Scott Cook) 541-318-1616 <u>flyandfield.com</u>

Rick Hafele & John Smeralio 1-866-647-4721 Deschutes

Canyon Fly Shop
Rich Burk 541-330-6205

richardmburk@aol.com

FOR SALE!

Others

Willie Aluminum Lake boat for sale \$14,500.00 Original cost with all additional options was \$18,116.00 Phone Hank Sailor for details 541-318-0046

Central Oregon 97709

